
 

 

Workplace Safety Committee 

                    March 25, 2021          

       District Service Center 
                        3:15 p.m. (via) Zoom 

       Minutes 
 

 

EMPLOYER MEMBERS EMPLOYEE MEMBER 

   X Dan Egly, Chairperson   X Vicki Bair (Rec. Secretary)   X Michele Machmer 

AB Brian Bubb   X Andrew Baker   X Jess McCoy 

 

AB 

Matt Johnson (non-voting 

member) 

 

 AB 

 

Mike Knight 

 

  X 

 

Tyler Potts 

    X Matt Little   X Christine Prohidney 

        

I. Welcome to DSC:  Dan welcomed Michele Machmer to committee 

 

II. Minutes:  January 2021 meeting minutes were approved  

Motion:   Andrew Baker                            Second:  Matt Little 

Yes:     Yes  

No:      None 

Absent:    Brian Bubb, Matt Johnson, and Mike Knight 

Result:      Passed 
 

III. Occupational Injuries:  None to report at this time. 
 

IV.        Committee Membership 

Member Appointment – Michele Machmer will be joining our committee 

representing the Food Service Department. 

     

V.        Winter Weather:  Dan pointed out that LTSD made it through the serve bad winter weather 

 with no incidents (Slips, trips or falls etc.) Thanks to the custodian/maintenance staff for  

            keeping up with clearing our sidewalks and parking lots. 

 

VI.       COVID-19 Updates:   

Dan advised the committee that Mr. McLaughlin should be receiving notification on 

additional clinics for the vaccine and will pass that information onto staff. There is a clinic 

this weekend in Milton. 

 

Recently, we had some increase in the number of Covid-related incidences and  

 HS/MS went remote learning as of March 23, 24, 25, and 26th.  The intension is to return to  

in-class instruction starting Monday, March 29th.  Even with the governors new  

recommendations, Loyalsock School District plans to stay the status quo for now.  

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

LTSD will be receiving federal funds due to Covid stimulus. Ideas on spending this money 

are in the following areas. 

 Installing an air filter system (currently located only in nurses offices) that 

fights environmental/air borne bacteria.  We are in the process of getting 

quotes for all buildings. 

 The federal stimulus indicates that 20% of the funds received should be 

applied to educational cost in helping educate our kids and getting them back 

on track.   

 

II.        Update: 

 School Police Update:  Dan updated the committee on new mandates for 

police in our buildings.  The states are mandating that our SROs have 

additional training.  This will require more cost to the district and time for 

officers to complete this training. 

 Operations Update:  Please continue to social distance and wear a mask. 

 

VIII.     Good of the Order: Dan advised the committee that this would be Tyler Potts’s last meeting 

 since he has accepted the business manager’s position with Warrior Run School District. 

 Dan encouraged all to stay healthy and safe! 

  

IX Next Meeting:  April 15, 2021 @ 3:15pm @ DSC 

 

 X. Adjournment @ 3:31pm.         
 


